STOWEY-SUTTON PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the meeting held in The Link on the 2nd December 2015.
Present: Councillors K Betton (Chairman), K Tatham, A Thornhill, R Brent, J K Knibbs, Ms H Clewett, Mrs E Daly and P Gleave. There were four parishioners present.
1.       APOLOGIES


Councillors R Brewer, Mrs Balmforth and Mrs Braidley.
2.
MINUTES
The minutes of the meeting held on 4th November 2015 having been circulated, were agreed, signed and dated.

3.
MATTERS ARISING

i) Response from B.T on ‘phone box. 
B.T has advised that their contractors work on refurbishing the boxes from April to September, during the drier weather, and they will ask them to inspect the box outside the post office. Some small repairs and cleaning have now been carried out. 
4.
MEMBERS DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST IN MATTERS ON THE 
AGENDA

There were none.
5.
CHAIRMAN’S REPORT
The Centre Director for Folly Farm has asked to meet the council to outline the work of the centre. It was suggested to him that the February meeting would be a good meeting to attend.
 6.
RECREATION GROUND
i) Request for use of the recreation ground to hold a children’s

circus.
The Bishop Sutton Primary School PTA has requested use of the recreation ground for a children’s circus, possibly in September 2016, to raise money for the PTA. This would involve the erection of a small marquee and use of the car park for some vehicles. 
At this point the meeting was opened for a parishioner to speak.

The meeting resumed and it was unanimously agreed to permit this.

ii) Update from Jane’s Pond.

Some members of the working party met with a representative of Jane’s Pond on 30th November. There were some concerns that the timescales set out by Jane’s Pond for meetings and consultations, are not being met and this was raised at the meeting. Jane’s Pond advised that some individuals had been consulted. It was agreed that the payment schedule and project plan would be reviewed and a meeting with the owner of the company, Jane Bain, has been arranged for 14th December to discuss and agree a timeframe. Questionnaires are being prepared and should be delivered to all houses in the parish starting on 5th January. There should also be some public events held during January.

iii) Chew Valley 10K

The organisers have requested use of the recreation ground for this event on the 19th June 2016. This was unanimously agreed.

7a
PLANNING APPLICATIONS
i) Stitchings Shord Farm, Stitchings Shord Lane, Bishop Sutton.
Retention and continued occupation of single storey building as agricultural workers dwelling (Retrospective).

A vote was taken on supporting the application with three in favour and five against.

Object.

This retrospective application is for a dwelling in the Greenbelt and outside of the Housing Development Boundary, which is contrary to both the Core Strategy and NPPF as well as the Parish Council residential planning policy and the Stowey Sutton Neighbourhood Plan. We believe that giving permission for this application would set an unacceptable precedent that persistent flouting of the planning process will be rewarded by eventual approval and on these grounds we do not support the application.
 
7.
RESULTS OF PLANNING APPLICATIONS

i)
19 Summer Leaze, Bishop Sutton.


Erection of single storey rear extension.



Permitted.

7c.
TRANSITION TO PAPERLESS PLANNING CONSULTATION


B&NES has advised that from April 2016 they will no longer send paper planning consultations unless it is an application for a  major scheme (over 10 houses or over 1 hectare). It was agreed that starting from January the Clerk will circulate a link to the application details electronically to all Councillors. The Planning Working Party is to be retained to ensure that there has been some detailed examination of the plans. The working party will be sent the link as a separate group so they will be able to circulate their comments as at present, but electronically. Paper copies will still be available from the Clerk until the end of March, on request.

 8.
DISTRICT COUNCILLOR’S REPORT
The District Councillor reported that the planning application for Pantiles, Wick Rd has been permitted following his request that it be considered by the Development Control committee. 
He also gave some information on the new consultation for the West of England Joint Spatial Plan. He feels it is important that we comment on this and we should make a further submission regarding our request for reconsideration of the Green Belt around Bishop Sutton in this context. 
The Placemaking Plan has been ratified by cabinet and there will now be a further period of consultation and any representations made during this period will be dealt with by the planning inspector.

Also CIL was considered by cabinet and it was agreed that any CIL awarded to date could be rolled over into the next financial year. Any CIL not spent within 5 years must be returned. Upon querying this it was confirmed that any CIL awarded to a parish council which had not been spent in 5 years would have to be returned to B&NES.

He also gave information on the referendum for an elected mayor which will take place in February 2016. If the referendum shows agreement then an election for mayor will take place in the Autumn. 

The Local Flood Risk Management Strategy contains some measures to alleviate run off which has previously affected this parish.  

Finally he advised that parking charges in Bath have been cut by 70% so that the cost of parking between 6pm and 8pm will be £1.50 and there will be no charge after 8pm.

9.
AVON & SOMERSET POLICE CRIME NEEDS ASSESSMENT CONSULTTION
The consultation shows reported crime to be reduced overall. In addition to our previous concerns over the problems with the 101 service it was agreed to raise our concerns with the effect of anti social behaviour in rural areas, which is significant to those exposed to it, but of which there is no mention in the consultation document.
10.      SMITH OF DERBY – VILLAGE HALL CLOCK

We have received a quote from Smith of Derby who service the clock on the Village Hall, for a three year service contract. They have offered the same price as in 2012 which is £513 plus VAT. The price for an annual service visit is £185 plus VAT. It was proposed by Councillor Betton, seconded by Councillor Thornhill and unanimously agreed to accept the quote for the three year contract.
11.
CHEW VALLEY FORUM MEETING

Councillor Ms Clewett had attended the recent meeting. She gave a report which included information on the recent Budget Fair and also further details on the West of England Joint Spatial Plan. The next Chew Valley Forum meeting will take place on 22nd February 2016 when the subjects will be Broadband and Transport.
12.
BUS SHELTER

There are some tiles missing from the roof of the bus shelter opposite the post office. A quote has been received from Mr A Drysdale in the sum of £150 for repairs. It was therefore proposed by Councillor Betton, seconded by Councillor Brent and unanimously agreed to accept this quote.
13.
HEDGEROWS, ROADS, PAVEMENTS, DITCHES/DRAINS


i)
Woodcroft. It was reported that the streetlight is not working properly. This will be reported to B&NES.

ii)
Twycross junction with Walleycourt Lane. It was reported that the Salt & Malt sign is still in place. This will again be raised with B&NES.


iii)
Sutton Hill Rd. It was reported that there has been some fly tipping. This will be reported to B&NES.
iv) The Street. It was reported that the flashing 30mph speed sign near the
Bonhill Re junction is not working.

v) Sutton Hill Rd. It was reported that there is a lot of surface water
running down the hill due to blocked drains. This will be reported to B&NES.

vi) Stowey cross roads. It was reported that there is a blocked gully. This
will be reported to  B&NES.
14.
FOOTPATHS

i)
CL20/ 33 Burledge Common. It was reported that the footpath is very muddy due to cattle trampling it. This will be raised with B&NES.
16.
FINANCES


i)
To appoint an internal auditor. 

Mr Ian Dagger is willing to carry out this role for this financial year. It was 
therefore unanimously agreed to appoint him as internal auditor for the current 
financial year.
ii) To consider opting in to the smaller authorities appointment of

auditors through the sector led body from 2017.


It was unanimously agreed to opt in to this scheme,

iii) Assets Register.

It was noted that the Assets Register has been reviewed and the updated schedule is now available to view on the parish council’s website.

iv) Budget 2016- 17.

The draft budget was discussed and projected figures for income and expenditure for the next financial year were shown to all Councillors. It is intended that the Precept will be agreed at the January meeting.

v)
Cheques for signature.

Details of the current financial situation were given: -

Current Account




£1,558.56
Clubs and Societies Reserve



£36,115.84
Cheques to pay: -

Stowey House Farm (1759)



£16.45
New Leaf Tree & Garden Services (1760)

£180.00
Salaries (1761 & 1762)



£583.00
Expenses (1762)




£4.00
HMRC (1763)




£55.60
Filer’s Coaches (1764)



£100.00

It was recommended that £1,000.00 be transferred from the Current to the Reserve Account.
Adoption of the Financial Statement was proposed by Councillor Tatham, seconded by Councillor Thornhill and unanimously agreed.
16.
DATE OF NEXT MEETING
The next meeting will be held on Wednesday 6th January 2016 at 7.30pm in The Link.
There being no other business the meeting closed at 8.55pm.
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